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FROM THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE. ..

A potential problem has come up with the book fund. For the first time
in a number of years we carried over money ($82,000). The Budget Office
has denied the carryover. Paul Willis is requesting reconsideration and
a codification of the verbal policy allowing us to do this.

The Senate Library Committee meets soon. The committee will be given an
update on the library (circulation system, positions lost, budget, etc.).

The Library has received $475.27, to be used for the enhancement of research
and scholarship, from the UKRF Incentive Program Allocation. Suggestions
for using the money were: putting it in data services for librarians' use
for research, a piece of microform equipment, offering our own mini-grant

or seed money for other grants.

The ARL meeting is in Washington on October 13 and 14. Since there is no
travel money for anvone to attend, Paul Willis asked unit heads to check
and see if anyone would be in Washington on those dates who would be willing
to represent the library at the meeting.

John Henderson from UK Information Services wants to feature the Library at
one of the half time programs of an October football game. Some suggestions
on what to feature if we decide to do the program were: the Peal Collection,
an outlying library or the Library as a regional depository of goverrment
documents.

Paul Willis reminded the Committee that the deadline for the Council on
Library Resources Internship Program is October 1lth. He asked that the
unit heads encourage anyone in their units interested to pursue it.

The Council on Library Resources is offering a $3000 grant for cooperative
research from libraries and academic units. One idea for use of the grant
was to do a research methods course for librarians, drawing on other campus

units for the teaching.
DEDICATION OF THE W. HUGH PEAL COLLECTION

The extraordinary collection of manuscripts and rare books donated to the
University of Kentucky Libraries by Mr. W. Hugh Peal will be dedicated to
scholarly use on Friday, October 15. The gift of Mr. Peal's library to
U. K. makes this institution one of the world's strongest for research on
the early English Romantics, including Wordsworth, Coleridge, Southey and
Charles Lamb.

Activities recognizing the Peal gift include an afterncon seminar in The
Gallery and an evening dinner meeting at Spindletop Hall. The seminar, on
the early English Romantics, begins at 1:30 p.m. Stephen M. Parrish,
Chairman of the English Department at Cornell, will speak on William
Woodsworth; Richard Haven, of the University of Massachusetts at Amherst,
will discuss Samuel Taylor Coleridge; and Edwin W. Marrs, of the University
of Pittsburg, will talk on Charles Lamb. A panel session, to include Mr.
Peal, will be moderated by John S. Gatton.
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The evening program, beginning at 8:30 will feature an address by

Herman W. Liebert, former director of the Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript
Library at Yale. Also taking part in the event will be Robert Nikirk,
Librarian of the Grolier Club of the City of New York, the select society
,of bibliophiles to which Mr. Peal was elected in 1949.

Both the afternoon and the evening gatherings are free and open to the

public. For the 7:30 p.m. dinner, however, it is necessary to make
reservations in advance ($12.50) by seeing Pat Lloyd in the Director's Office.

ACTS MEETING
There will be an ACIS meeting on October 13th, in The Gallery of King North
at 9:30 a.m. David Brewster, the Assistant Director of Parking and Trans-

portation will be the guest speaker. After the conclusion of Mr. Brewster's
talk, the results of the election of the ACTS Executive Committee for 1982-83

will be anmmounced.

THE GALLERY SERTES

The following programs will be presented in The Gallery, King Library--North,
at 12:00 noon:

October 8 -- 'Activities of the Land and Nature Trust'
Lecture and slide presentation by Dag Ryan

October 22 -- ''Recital of Light Classical and Sentimental Songs'
Daniel Cook, baritone; Elaine Humphreys, piano

TRAINING AT UK
October 18-22-- EFFECTIVE OFFICE WORKER.

The workshop is best suited for new employees with limited work experience.
Enrollment is limited to a maximum of 25 participants.

October 11-- TIME MANAGEMENT.

This seminar is designed to improve your skills in establishing priorities,
delegation, and in eliminating time wasters.

For additional information about these programs, contact the Human Resources
Development office, 7-1851.

SEMINARS ON THE THEORY OF LIVING SYSTEMS

October 11--The winged word: the music in my life, conducted by Arthur
Graham, Music

October 18--Teaching ''Western Civilization'' -- A defense, conducted by
Lewis W. Spitz, Stanford University

Both of these seminars will be held in Room 137, Chemistry/Physics
Building, 7:30-9:30 p.m.




PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Social Sciences Reference Librarian, Auburn University iibraries.
Rank and Salary: Librarian II, $17,400 minimum, Librarian IIT,
$20,580 minimum. Deadline: November 1, 1982.

Head Catalog Librarian and Automation Specialist, Miami University
Lilégaries, Oxford, Ohio. Salary: $22,000-$27,000. Deadline: November 1,
1982.

Interlibrary Loan Librarian, University of Florida Libraries. Rank and
Salary: Associate University Librarian, $13,860-$23,100; Assistant University
Librarian, $12,500-$19,200. Deadline: October 25, 1982

Science Reference Librarian/Bibliographer, University of Houston, Central
Campus. Salary: $15,500-$19,500. Deadline: November 15, 1982.

Assistant Director for Public Services and Collection Development, University
of Houston, Central Campus. Salary: mid $30's and up. Deadline: December 15,
1982.

Head of Special Collections, University of Houston, Central Campus. Salary:
mid $20's. Deadline: December 15, 1982.

Catalogers (2), University of Kansas Libraries, Lawrence. Salary: $15,000.
Deadline: November 8, 1982.

Cataloger/Project Leader, University of Kansas Libraries, Lawrence. Salary:
$18,000. Deadline: November 8, 1982.

Assistant Director of Libraries for Collection Management, University of
Maryland Libraries. Salary: $30,000 minimum. Deadline: November 1, 1982.

Coordinator for Circulation Services, and Head, McKeldin Circulation Services,
University of Maryland Libraries. Salary: $22,700 minimm. Deadline:
November 30, 1982,

Afro-American Librarian, University of Pittsburgh. Salary: not given
Deadline: October 31, 1982.

Retrospective Conversion Supervisor (Permanent Position), University of
Tennessee, Knoxville. Rank and Salary: Instructor ($14,000-$16,000) or
Assistant Professor ($16,000-$18,000). Deadline: December 1, 1982.

Director of Cataloging Services, University of Virginia Library. Salary:
$25,000+. Deadline: January 15, 1983.

Catalog Librarian, Washington State University Libraries. Salary: not given.
Deadline: December 1, 1982.

Reference Librarian, Veterinary Medical/Pharmacy Library, Washington State
University Libraries. Salary: not given. Deadline: December 17, 1982.

Head, Humanities/Social Sciences Library, Washington State University
Libraries. Salary: $27,000 minimum. Deadline: December 15, 1982.

Head, Humanities/Social Sciences Circulation, Washington State University
Libraries. Salary: not given. Deadline: November 3, 1982.

If interested, contact Faith Harders.




